
2019 Research Colloquium

On April 29, the Research Office 
hosted the 2019 Research 
Colloquium at BatStateU Pablo 
Borbon Main I. The event was 
attended by selected faculty 
researchers from the different 
campuses whose studies focus in 
two particular areas of discipline: 
Social Science, Education and 
Business Research; and Natural 
Sciences and Engineering 
Research. 

During the parallel sessions, the 
participants were given 15 minutes 
to present their research proposals 
followed by a 10-minute Q&A portion 
where the participants received 
feedbacks and recommendations 
from the evaluators. 

Panel of experts were invited to 
serve as evaluators: under session 
A for Social Science, Education 

and Business Research is Dr. Joy 
De La Pena-Talens, Program Chair 
for the Education Department 
at the College of Education, Arts 
and Sciences in De La Salle Lipa, 
and Prof. Annalie D. Pateña, 
Department Chair for Education, 
Math, Science, PE, and NSTP at the 
Lyceum of the Philippines University-
Batangas; and under session B for 
Natural Sciences and Engineering 
Research is Ms. Cynthia T. Leycano, 
Senior Science Research Specialist 
at Lipa Agricultural Research and 
Experiment Station (LARES).

After the parallel session was the 
Giving of Certificates and Tokens 
of Appreciation to the external 
evaluators.

Afterwards, certificates and tokens 
of appreciation were awarded to 
the external evaluators.

Updates on

The main objective 

of the colloquium 

was to: ensure 

that the research 

proposals have 

scientific and 

technical merits; 

improve the 

methodologies of 

the proposals; ensure 

that the research 

proposals have 

scientific quality; and 

improve research 

capability.

One of the faculty researchers, Dr. Romer C. Castillo, presents his research 
proposal entitled, “On the Generalization of Factoriangular Numbers.”

The panel of evaluators for the Research Colloquium
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